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Red Hill School is a Nut Free 

Environment  

Year 4 off to camp at Birrigai 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Senior leadership in ACT Education has been working with ACT Health to ease restrictions in schools. We have 

also been consulting our staff and reviewing the school’s Covid Safety Assurance Plan. The Education Directorate 

Covid Management Plan has just been approved and today the minister will be announcing the final decision, 

hence from next week on we will begin a transition back to more ‘normal’ school processes. We have already 

begun planning for this change and will communicate it to the school community early next week. 

Excitingly we have been able to go ahead with multiple events this week. Last night I drove out to spend the night 

with year four, who have been at Birrigai since Wednesday. When these students get off the bus this afternoon, I 

am sure parents will see many tired young people, but I would not be at all surprised if they didn’t feel their 

children have matured months in only a few days. For many students, the experience of an overnight camp is the 

first time away by themselves and this, combined with the nature of the outdoor education activities, stretches 

most students just the right amount to build independence and resilience. Camp also offers learning experiences 

outside of the usual daily curriculum, which enable students to demonstrate different strengths and shine in new 

ways. 

On Thursday Mr Graetz also began the annual house soccer competition for years five and six. We saw some 

exceptional soccer skills and great sportsmanship. Yesterday also, the year one students enjoyed several hours 

exploring the National Museum, as did year five last week. It is a relief to be able to once more access all the 

wonderful resources that our capital city provides to enrich the students’ learning in their units of inquiry.   

Traffic and Parking 

The current processes for the start and end of the school day will continue until at least the end of the term. 

Teachers and parents have asked that drivers be reminded of the following.  

• If using the kindergarten drive-through system, please don’t leave your car to drop off or pick up your child. 

Staff are concerned as this holds up the flow of traffic and creates a dangerous situation for students and 

teachers.  

• If using the school carpark before 3.15pm to collect your child please park at the lower end, closest to the 

oval. This helps us to keep the kindergarten pick up system flowing and safe. Parents of older students are 

still being asked to avoid entering the car park between 2.50pm and 3.10pm for the same reason.   

• If using the Astrolabe ‘kiss and go’ area, please collect year one and two students by 3.15pm unless they 

are waiting for an older sibling. A number of younger students are being collected quite late. Teachers 

have meetings and other responsibilities to fulfill after school, so they are not able to remain on outside 

duty for an extended time. The students themselves can also become distressed.  

• Please remind your child, if you are running late unexpectedly, that they should wait at the front of the 

school with the bus duty teacher or go to the front office for assistance, rather than wait in another 

location around the school. If a student is not collected by 3.40pm he/she will be taken to the front office 

by the bus duty teacher and their parent or carer will be contacted.  

 

Leadership Team Overview 
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Pupil Free Days 

Today I am sending out a letter regarding two pupil free days this term. Because of the impact of staffing 

shortages on schools, the ACT Government is supporting all ACT public schools to hold two ‘pupil free’ planning 

days this term. These days will provide teachers with some extra space to complete assessment, reporting and 

curriculum planning. 

As advised in the letter Red Hill’s staff assessment and planning days will be on Wednesday, May 25th, 2022, and 

Wednesday, June 15th, 2022. 

We will be asking that where possible students do not attend school on these days. Students who can’t stay at 

home will be able to attend school and be supervised. There is no need to contact us yet to register your child if 

they can’t stay home as closer to each ‘pupil free day’ day we will publish a Google registration form to complete. 

Assessment and Reporting  

With the middle of the school year fast approaching our teachers will soon be preparing student reports for 

semester 1. This semester we will be providing students with an overall A-E grade, and an assessment of 

achievement standard statements on a 5-point scale. Kindergarten students will be provided with an assessment 

of achievement standard statements on a 5-point scale only. Preschool students will be provided with an 

assessment based on the Early Years Learning Framework.  

While semester 1 reports won’t include detailed teacher comments, parents are encouraged to speak directly 

with their child’s teacher(s) if they have any questions or concerns about their progress. Our teachers will also 

continue to communicate directly with you when there are any concerns about student learning or other 

classroom updates.  

NAPLAN 

Next week our Year 3 and 5 students will participate in the National Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy. 

No special preparation is required for the assessments other than a solid night’s sleep and healthy breakfast in 

the morning. It is important to remember that these assessments are just one way our teachers monitor and track 

student progress across the year.  

We don’t receive the results from the assessments for several months and often the children have already 

progressed in their learning since the assessment. Your child’s teacher will be in touch should they identify any 

concerns in the results and you will be provided with a copy of the results (normally towards the end of Term 3). 

These students will undertake the assessments on the following days: 

Tuesday 10 May – Writing 

Wednesday 11 May – Reading 

Thursday 12 May – Conventions of Language  

Monday 16 May – Numeracy  

Kind regards 

Louise Owens (Principal) 
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Hello and welcome back Red Hill.  It’s really great to have everyone back at school. This term is going to be filled 

with exciting opportunities including the Cross Country Carnival, Rostrum and so much more. 

 

For years 3, 4, 5 and 6, Rostrum will be going ahead in weeks 3 and 4. The year group finals are in week 5 and 

the whole school finals are in week 6. This year’s topics are: 

- Being organised 

- Drones 

- Every little bit helps 

- My least favourite thing 

- Paying it forward 

- The right note 

- Teamwork 

- What next? 

 

Red Hill’s Cross Country Carnival will be going ahead in week 3. We want to see everyone dressed up in house 

colours to show house pride! 

The Captains have some exciting news about the fish. If you don’t know already, previous Captains have promised 

to get fish and past leadership teams have worked so hard to execute it. Finally, the student leadership team has 

done research and worked hard to get the fish. The fish will come in soon and the supplies are almost ready to go. 

Another thing to look forward to is a ping pong table! Hugh has promised to introduce a ping pong table for the 

Red Hill community to use. The student leadership team is currently researching and putting a proposal together 

in order to having a bouncy good time at Red Hill!  

That’s all from the School Captains for now. 

 Evelyn ( School Captain) and Harper Scott (Vice Captain) 

  

 School Captains Report 
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Remember to STOP for our supervisor 

A school crossing supervisor is supporting our school each morning and 

afternoon to increase safety for children. Please support this initiative by driving 

safely near the school and encouraging children to use the supervised crossing.  

Our crossing supervisor is responsible for controlling a busy environment, which 

includes managing the flow of pedestrians, cyclists and motorists during peak times. It 

is important for motorists to drive at a speed which allows them to safely stop when the 

supervisor enters the road. Please be patient and allow the crossing supervisor and other 

pedestrians to safely clear the road prior to proceeding.  

The school community is encouraged to familiarise themselves with the basic crossing supervisor procedures: 

• The supervisor will ask pedestrians to wait in a safe location by the side of the road 

• When it is safe, the supervisor will stop traffic 

• The supervisor will blow their whistle twice to indicate it is safe to cross. 

The School Crossing Supervisor program is delivered by Transport Canberra and City Services’ (TCCS) School 

Safety Program. If you have any feedback about the program, please contact TCCS.   

Please be patient, polite and respectful to our supervisor, they are committed to keeping our students safe.  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 School Crossing Supervisor 

mailto:TCCS.schoolsafety@act.gov.au?subject=School%20crossing%20supervisors
mailto:TCCS.schoolsafety@act.gov.au?subject=School%20crossing%20supervisors
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The School Photographer will be visiting our school in week 5 to take our annual school photos. 

Monday 23 May 2022 – Main Day 

Tuesday 24 May 2022 – Preschool Day 1 

Thursday 26 May 2022 – Year 6, Groups & Catch Up Day 

Friday 27 May 2022 – Preschool Day 2 

 Personalised order envelopes will be sent home shortly. These will have a code specifically for your child for you 

to order online. Please see below for an indication of prices in readiness for you to order. 

 

  

School Photo Day 
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Below is a petition to deal with the intersection of La Perouse and Carnegie for those who are interested. This has 

been an issue for some time! 

Subject: La Perouse/Carnegie Intersection 

Message: 

Many of you may regularly travel through the intersection of La Perouse Street and Carnegie Crescent bordering 

Narrabundah and Red Hill. If so, you would be aware of the traffic congestion and speed associated with vehicle 

traffic through this spot. 

The poor road infrastructure at this intersection continues to pose an unacceptable risk to pedestrians including 

our local school children and elderly residents who are daily forced to weave their way through the commuter 

traffic to get to their destinations. Locals produced a short vid. to demonstrate our community concerns. (Link 

below). 

https://youtu.be/7sBn1SLqARw 

Residents have been in touch with the responsible Minister, Chris Steel MLA, on numerous occasions seeking 

rectification of this dangerous intersection but have seen no action other than promises of “reviews”. 

Accordingly, we have decided to take this matter to the Legislative Assembly. We have initiated an e-petition to 

the Assembly calling on the ACT Government to recognise the seriousness of this issue and to take steps to 

lessen the congestion and speed at this dangerous intersection before a child or senior citizen is killed. We need 

500 signatures before this matter is tabled. 

If you feel strongly about this issue, please join us by clicking the link below to the ACT Government e-petition 

portal and making your voice heard.  

Your signature may save a life. 

Thank you. 

https://epetitions.act.gov.au/CurrentEPetition.aspx?PetId=221&lIndex=-1 

 

 

 

La Perouse and Carnegie 

Intersection  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2F7sBn1SLqARw&data=05%7C01%7C%7C84be1c72c8cb4531832808da2b6599a1%7Cf1d4a8326c2144759bf48cc7e9044a29%7C0%7C0%7C637870012638632703%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4VWw85CrvqRTxk4TYK%2Fg%2B7W9DWNnCmbdfU%2Bj7efmT4o%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fepetitions.act.gov.au%2FCurrentEPetition.aspx%3FPetId%3D221%26lIndex%3D-1&data=05%7C01%7C%7C84be1c72c8cb4531832808da2b6599a1%7Cf1d4a8326c2144759bf48cc7e9044a29%7C0%7C0%7C637870012638632703%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=q6RLtlXM5uf7liO8LU5SKj9lyNrGVdsTDX4lLUZZkl8%3D&reserved=0
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TERM 2 2022 

Due to COVID restrictions, all uniform shop orders are to continue via 

flexischools.  https://www.flexischools.com.au/ 

COVID restrictions permitting…new families can book time with the Uniform 

Shop Manager if needed; please email for a booking time: 

rhps.uniformshop@gmail.com 

Secondhand requests can be emailed through to the shop manager.  

Donations are to be placed in the purple bin in the front office foyer. 

Lost property will continue to be monitored and items that are labelled sent 

to the front office for return to the student. Anything not labelled will be sent 

to charity.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The school canteen is open Tuesday - Friday for lunch. Orders need to be placed on flexischools by 8am each day 

and will be delivered to classrooms by senior students at lunchtime: 

• Kindergarten – year 3:  11.10am 

• Years 4 - 6:  1pm 

 

The link to Flexischools can be found on the school website. Unfortunately, counter sales are not currently 

available because of Covid restrictions.  

 

 

 Uniform Shop 

 Canteen 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/
mailto:rhps.uniformshop@gmail.com
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